From: Richard Strubel rstrubel@yahoo.com
Sent: Saturday, January 23, 2010 2:36 AM
secretary secretary@CFTC.gov

Cc: rstrubel@yahoo.com; David Paik <paik90210@yahoo.com>; Ivan Passer

<ivanforex@yahoo.com>; Adolpho <acmm1@yahoo.com>

Subject: Forex Rule Changes

Dear Sirs,

Please quit kowtowing to whiners and losers, who just don't know how to trade Forex. If you continue with this march to lower leverage, you will only succeed to drive forex traders to foreign brokers, where there is less regulation and less reach to remedy complaints. If you really want to help the small traders, you should use your resources to monitor and rate the forex brokers, especially in regard to some of their well known unscrupulous practices (stop hunting, excessive spreads, phantom trades, delays in cashing money out, etc.) Let the traders know who the bad guys are so that we can make our own decisions and stop nannying us with these ridiculous regulatory proposals.

Thank You,

Richard Strubel